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U.S. Department 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE
of Transportation Washington, DC 20590

National Highway
Traffic Safety
Administration

January 26, 2018

Mr. Jeff Ruch

Executive Director

Public Employees for Environmental Responsibility
962 Wayne Avenue, Suite 610

Silver Spring, MD 20910

Dear Mr. Ruch:

Thank you for your petition for rulemaking received on October 3, 2017, to require the
installation of carbon monoxide detectors in all new motor vehicles with gasoline engines.

After careful consideration, and in accordance with 49 CFR 552.8 your petition for rulemaking is
denied. In the near future, a denial notice will be published in the Federal Register stating the
reason for denial of the petition.

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Markus Price, Chief, Visibility and Injury
Prevention Division, at 202-366-1810.

Sincerely,

Deputy Administrator



